
SOMERSET  LOCAL  PHARMACEUTICAL  COMMITTEE
Minutes of the Executive Meeting of the Somerset Local Pharmaceutical Committee held at The Nags Head Thornfalcon on Tuesday 11th October 2016.
Present:     A Downing (Chairman); Ms Y Lamb (Engagement Officer); M Lennox (Chief Officer); 
       Mrs F Norman (Treasurer); N. Woollcombe-Adams (Secretary)
1. Apologies for Absence – Mrs M Pennington (Administration Officer) and Ms E Waller (Vice Chairman)
2. Declarations of Interest – None.
3. Westminster MP (Sarah Wollaston) Invitation – 

Confirmed that AD, FN and ML would be attending. NWA to email an invitation to each of the Somerset MPs. ML and Mark Stone, from Devon, would be leading the delegation, together with Chris Ford from Pharmacy Voice. 

4. Urgent and Emergency Care – 

Now back into a working group – 9/11 agenda item.

5. PGSL/Gluten Free – 

Somerset CCG were withdrawing these from their formulary, which was now out to consultation from which it would appear that GPs may not be universally in favour. ML was attending PAMM the following day, and would advise further. The consultation period was for four weeks. It was agreed that the LPC role would be to assist Contractors in helping their most needy patients.

6. Pharmacists in GP Surgeries – 

Likely to have a large impact with salaries of up to £45,000, which will pressurise Somerset Contractors. There was a need to ascertain from which surgeries in Somerset pharmacists were already operating, so as to enable the LPC to work with them, and avoid downgrading the role of the high street. There might be a possibility of obtaining composite posts with pharmacists working both in GP surgeries and high street pharmacies which could prove to be beneficial to all parties.
7. Flu – 

Pharmacies had provided in excess of 4,000 vaccinations to date. It was noted that NHSE was prepared to pay a bonus to improve uptake. The object of this would be for GPs and Pharmacies to work together to increase the uptake of vulnerable groups. The bonus would be split between both, irrespective of who gave the vaccination. The key is how to make joint collaboration work. ML would be discussing further with Harry Yoxall (LMC). 

8. New LPC Member – 

ML to speak with CCA to ascertain the flexibility in nomination.

9. Provider Company – 

AD/ML meeting with the Provider Company Advisory Group set up by PSNC at the forthcoming LPC Conference. The possibility of a minor increase in the levy had been mooted by the three South West LPCs, as this might provide the opportunity for CCA Members to make an equal contribution without compromising their stance. The general consensus was that this was unlikely to work, and the project should be kept as simple as possible. ML would ask Devon LPC to progress the provider company on behalf of the three LPCs on the basis of each LPC making a financial contribution, together with membership fees to be agreed.
10. Smoking Cessation – 

The Solutions 4 Health contract has been terminated as from March 2017. SCC had yet to reach an alternative solution. ML would speak with NHSE as to available options. 

11. EPS – 

There was a possibility of training evenings being set up on behalf of NHS Digital, which would also include SCR, and would be orchestrated by CPPE. Harry Yoxall will press GPs in respect of dispensing digitally, to get things moving, and persuading them of the advantages. Training would be based on the four CCG localities in the form of an engagement event.

12. AF – 

Both Bayer and Pfizer are keen to work with the LPC on AF. In particular ML is keen on the Pfizer proposals, as not only will money be forthcoming for training, but they are prepared to work with both Community and GP surgery pharmacists.

13. Agenda Items for LPC Committee Meeting 9th November 2016 – 

Urgent and Emergency Care.
Working Groups - in particular L & D and Communication Groups, to form a major item. ML to remit further details.
Proposed changes in CCG formulary/gluten free foods.

